
4th April 2025 

Dear Parents / Carers, 

It has been lovely to welcome two special spring visitors into school this week. 
Early Years got to meet two very bouncy and excitable lambs. The children had a 
great time learning all about them and also managed to get some sneaky cuddles 
too! They couldn’t believe that they were less than a day old when they came into 
school. 

Year 1 have been out and about this week. They had a great time learning all 
about Palm Sunday with Rev. Rachel at St. Andrew’s Church. As always they 
were great ambassadors for our school. 

Some of our Year 5 and Year 6 children have had an interesting day working with 
the other Pele Trust primary schools at Newcastle University exploring creative 
arts. This is part of the ongoing Trust wide Kaleidoscope project. 

Well done this week to both Mrs. Walker and Mrs. Tweedie who have been 
awarded the Pele Trust employees of the month in recognition for the work they 
do in school. 

With the school holidays around the corner, some children will be looking forward 
to spending longer online, with their friends, playing online games. There always 
has to be a balance, but gaming can be a really positive activity for lots of        
reasons. But as we all know there are lots of risks and issues. Internet Matters 
has a brilliant guide for parents which goes into lots of detail in relation to         
balancing gaming with other activities, setting up consoles correctly, connecting 
with others and much more. The guide can be found by clicking here.  

Next Friday morning is our Key Stage 2 Easter service at St. Andrew’s Church.    
It starts at 9.30am and we would love to see you there. 

Don’t forget to check out Rev. Rachel’s bus trip to Bamburgh! Information later in  
the Flyer. Please contact her for more details if required. 

Well done to Reception with the best attendance this week: 98.5%. 

Well done to Year 6 for the best attendance for this year: 97.3%. 

I would like to remind you that school closes for the Easter holidays at 3.15pm 

next Friday. 

I hope that you enjoy reading this flyer and have a relaxing weekend. 

Mr. A. Wheatley,  

Headteacher    

 

‘Let all that you do be done with love’ 

        1 Corinthians 16:14 

https://www.internetmatters.org/resources/game-safe-guide-to-help-young-people-game-safely-online/


We continue to focus on attendance and punctuality so please remember that our School starts 

at 8.55am (9am for Nursery) and anyone arriving after this time will me marked as late. 

 

Attendance for this week is summarised below: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please see the graphic below which shows the significant impact of absence over time . 

 

‘Let all that you do be done with love’ 

        1 Corinthians 16:14 

Class 
Attendance 

this week 
Class  

Attendance 

this week 

Attendance 

this year 

Attendance 

this year 

Nursery

(Hedgehogs) 
97.6% 

Year 3 

(Gibside) 
98.4% 96.1% 96.2% 

Reception 

(Owls) 
98.5% 

Year 4 

(Lindisfarne) 
95.5% 95.5% 96.3% 

Year 1 

(Wallington) 
96.8% 

Year 5 

(Bamburgh) 
97.7% 97.2% 97.2% 

Year 2 

(Cragside) 
97.2% 

Year 6 

(Dunstanburgh) 
91.7% 97% 97.3% 



 

‘Let all that you do be done with love’ 

        1 Corinthians 16:14 



 

Learning about Spring in Reception 

It’s been all about Spring this week in Reception. We have been planting dried 
peas in the hope that we will grow pea shoots…watch this space. We have also 
been on a nature walk looking for signs of spring. Within provision we have made 
playdough flowers, robots and made number bonds to five. But the most exciting 
thing was when we had two new born lambs come to visit us, they were less than 
24 hours old, all the children that wanted to had a cuddle.  

‘Let all that you do be done with love’ 

        1 Corinthians 16:14 



 

Visiting St. Andrew’s Church with Year 1 

On Monday Year 1 went on a visit to church to see Reverend Rachel, who talked 

about the Easter story and the events that happened. To start with we all made 

our own palm leaves and then had a procession around church waving our 

palm leaves. Then some children got their feet washed by their friends. Before  

finally we all shared some bread and wine (vimto) and even had a chocolate egg 

on the way back to school. It was an eggscellent visit!   

‘Let all that you do be done with love’ 

        1 Corinthians 16:14 



 

Diary Entries in Year 2 

Year 2 have worked really hard with their diary entries, writing as though they 

were around during the Great Fire of London. We have used a lovely writer's 

voice and have even managed to get a few adverbs in, too - well done, Year 2! 

‘Let all that you do be done with love’ 

        1 Corinthians 16:14 



 

Plant Experiments in Year 3 

In Science, we have been looking at how water is transported in plants. After 

learning about the process we set up an investigation where we have placed 

white flowers in water which contain different food colourings. We have all made 

predictions about what we think will happen to the flowers and we are looking   

forward to seeing any changes on Monday! 

‘Let all that you do be done with love’ 

        1 Corinthians 16:14 



 

 

‘Let all that you do be done with love’ 

        1 Corinthians 16:14 



 

‘Let all that you do be done with love’ 

        1 Corinthians 16:14 



 

Outdoor Maths with Year 5 and  Year 6  

Children from Year 5 and Year 6 used their co-ordinate skills to compete against 

each other in a game of battleships today. It was lovely to be out in the sunshine 

to do this. We used all four quadrants of the grid and made sure that we were   

accurate when finding coordinates. Well done Year 5 and 6!  

‘Let all that you do be done with love’ 

        1 Corinthians 16:14 
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‘Let all that you do be done with love’ 

        1 Corinthians 16:14 



   ‘Let all that you do be done with love’ 

        1 Corinthians 16:14 

 

Click the speaker to 

listen to the guide 

https://open.spotify.com/episode/31GkDUAF4vcAuOFvFiRgzS?go=1&sp_cid=cd4616aab5588bfe31a8293965a9b9fc&utm_source=embed_player_p&utm_medium=desktop&nd=1&dlsi=a5775487a0eb4ed3


 

‘Let all that you do be done with love’ 

        1 Corinthians 16:14 

 

Dates for your Diary - Spring Term  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thursday 10th April 2025 Year 2 Kings and Queens Day 

Thursday 10th April 2025 
Early Years Easter Craft Afternoon from 1.30pm-3.00pm. 

Parents / Carers welcome to attend. 

Friday 11th April 2025 Key Stage 2 Easter Service at St. Andrew’s Church - 9.30am 

w/c Monday 14th April 2025 EASTER HOLIDAYS 

Monday 28th April 20225 School Re-opens 

Monday 5th May 2025 SCHOOL CLOSED FOR MAY BANK HOLIDAY 

Thursday 7th May 2025 Year 1 visit to the Lifeboat Station 

w/c Monday 12th May 2025 Key Stage 2 SATS Week 

Friday 16th May 2025 Nissan visiting school to speak with Year 6 

Wednesday 21st May 2025 Cricket Engagement Day (Further details to follow) 

w/c Monday 26th May 2025 HALF TERM HOLIDAYS 

w/c Monday 2nd June 2025 Made in the North East Week 


